
Friends of Music Meeting Minutes 

December 9, 2014 

Present: Kathy Boeding, Sue Morris, Cheri Heims, Mary Chris Schneiders, Tammy 

Gasper, Julie Engelken, Angie Zehr, Sandy Steffen, Patty Briggs, Shawn Schiltz and 

Brenda Crumpton. 

President Cheri Heims called the meeting to order at 7:08pm. 

Secretary’s Report: Julie Engelken motioned to approve the Secretary’s Report, 

motion seconded by Tammy Gasper. Motion carried. 

Treasurer’s Report: The Treasurer’s report was given. It was reported that Friends of 

Music received $998 from the Ford Drive Fundraiser held last August. The wreath sales 

generated approximately $4600. FOM funds available are $74,000.00.  

On Going Business: Please remember to turn in your volunteer hours to Teresa 

Griffith. You can email them to teresagriffith@w-delaware.k12.ia.us.  

Sue Morris motioned to pay Cole Beckman $250.00 for the use of his shop during the 

set construction for Chitty Chitty Bang Bang; motion was seconded by Tammy Gasper. 

Thank you Gary Engelken for putting shelves in the closet in the girl’s dressing room.  

There was more discussion regarding costume storage. Some of the show choir 

costumes have been moved. There will be more organization at a later time. 

Forte pictures will be taken sometime in January after the costumes have been 

finalized. Brenda Crumpton motioned to have Damon do a chow choir critique at a cost 

of $400; motion was seconded by Julie Engelken. Crescendo Mom’s for this year will be 

Sandy Steffen and Tenille Rogers.  We will be hosting the State Show Choir competition 

on Monday, February 2, 2015. 

There was some discussion regarding advertising for the upcoming Winter 

Extravaganza which will benefit the University of Iowa’s Dance Marathon. 

Julie Engelken motioned to purchase a Bluetooth foot pedal for Jackie Hawkins; motion 

seconded by Brenda Crumpton. 

There was discussion to have a Friends of Music member act as a show choir treasurer 

to aid in the collection of show choir fees. 

March 17, 2015 the Hansen Foundation is hosting Opera Iowa for 3rd graders at West 

Delaware. There will be a free concert that evening at Hansen Auditorium 
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Chaperones will be needed for upcoming Jazz Band Festivals. 

The next meeting will be Tuesday, January 13, 2015 @ 7:00pm. 

Kathy Boeding motioned to adjourn the meeting at 8:10pm; motion seconded by Tammy 

Gasper. 

Respectfully submitted, 

Kathy A Boeding 

 

 


